
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                        
 
 
 
                           
 
 
 
 
  

   

    Dear Pastor and Praying Church Friends,                              SEPTEMBER / OCTOBER  2025 
 

STAYING BUSY WORKING INTENTLY & INTENSELY FOR THE LORD OF THE HARVEST! 
     Last month we celebrated our Church’s 2-year Anniversary.  Time sure has flown by!  It is hard to believe it 
has already been 2 years since we finished deputation, moved all our belongings down here to Queretaro, & 
started this new Church- Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad.  But what a blessing it has been.  For this special day we had 
107 in attendance.  2 new families joined as members, and 2 ladies- a mother & daughter were baptized. (See 
Pics)  We had a delicious meal & fellowship afterwards. Finally, we closed out the day by observing the Lord’s 
Supper as a Church family- always a special moment. Thank you so much for helping to make this ministry 
possible. We could not do any of this without your generous support and faithful, fervent prayers.   
     The following week Ms. Selsa, the 89 year-old mother of one of our faithful ladies, came to Church and made 
a profession of faith… and… she got baptized!  Pretty incredible. It was another glorious exciting moment in our 
Church, as well as a great honor and blessing.  (See Pic) 
     The following week was VBS.  We asked for prayer for this in our last letter.  Our people worked hard, and 
God blessed.  Ruth did a great job leading the activities.  There was an average of 40 kids each day, along with 
several parents that accompanied their children.  We saw 17 kids & 4 Moms saved!  (See Pics)  Praise the Lord! 
     2 weeks ago, we went up to the States to take care of some important family & ministry objectives.  (We just 
got back to Mexico 2 days ago!) 
   1. On August 17 our son, Steven Jr. was ordained into the ministry- a very special occasion for our family.  I 
preached the first part of a 2-part charge. Our Pastor preached the 2nd part.  Please pray for Steven. He is called 
to serve in Mexico and will be starting deputation soon to raise support to come back here and work alongside 
our family in this enormous city of Queretaro. (Please consider supporting him- he is a consecrated young man 
with a genuine heart for God.  God is going to use him in a great way) 
   2. Our family participated in the wedding of a young lady from our Church in Mexico. She came to Bible College 
in the States where she met her future (now) husband.  We have known her for many years- she and her parents 
were baptized in our previous ministry in Mexico.  It was a blessing to share in her special moment. 
   3. We were able to purchase a new van for our family.  Our old van is worn out and will be converted to serve 
as the van route in our Church.  Several Churches & individuals gave for this need, and we are so grateful for 
their kindness and generosity.  In addition to this newer van, God truly smiled on us & gave us not 1, not 2, but 
3 vehicles donated for use in the ministry. A special thanks to Pastor Bill Howe of Friendly Lane BC in TX for 
facilitating this miracle.  1 of those vehicles was passed forward to another missionary family we know; 1 vehicle 
was brought down to Mexico for use in the ministry here.  Most especially, the 3rd vehicle was given to Steven 
for his upcoming deputation.  A great vehicle for a deserving young servant.   GOD IS SO GOOD! 

We continue to share the Gospel and see people saved.  Below are just a few of these precious souls- Amen! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Please continue to pray for wisdom, safety, strength/health, more souls, & financial provision (support).   Thank you for your 
faithful support and for loving missionaries.  God bless you!      Your Servants, For Souls, For His Glory, 
       

       Steve & Ruth, Steven, Abigail (Married!), Elisabeth, Benjamin, Levi, Caleb, Joshua, Isaac      I CORINTHIANS 15:57-58 
 
 
 
 
 

Email: srm4mex@gmail.com            Phone: 940-389-9588          Website: www.millers4mexico.com  
Field Address: Santa Catarina 111,   Col. Villas del Mesón,   Querétaro, QRO    C.P. 76226  MEXICO 

Field Telephone (Cell)  011-52-442-738-4571 
 

* PLEASE REMIT ALL SUPPORT & DONATIONS TO OUR SENDING CHURCH: 
Immanuel Baptist Church      106 South Lane St.      Decatur, TX  76234   

    Pastor Louis Horton      Telephone: 940-627-5248  
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Selsa- 89 Yrs! 
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Steven Ordained 
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